
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
11 May 2022  
 
 
 
 
Dear H&P resident family members 
 
Our number one priority is the safety and well-being of our residents and staff. 
 
Hall & Prior is very proud of our Influenza vaccination program that we have encouraged for our staff 
and residents for over ten years.  Current WA Health Directions make it a mandatory requirement for 
all staff, contractors and visitors of residential aged care facilities to have an up-to-date influenza 
vaccination. The Direction is available <here>. 
 
We are currently rolling out our 2022 influenza vaccination program for staff in all our Homes in WA. 
We will have the majority of our staff vaccinated by 16 May and will have all staff vaccinated by 1 June 
2022.  Residents are also being supported to have their vaccination by their General Practitioner.  
 
We strongly recommend that anyone entering our Homes receive their 2022 influenza vaccination as 
soon as possible. From 1 June 2022, it will be a mandatory requirement for all staff, visitors and 
contractors entering our Homes to provide evidence of a 2022 influenza vaccination. 
 
This is a vitally important program to protect our staff and residents and we thank you for your support. 
 
Due to the increase of COVID in the community we are asking you to remain vigilant.  Staff, visitors and 
contractors will still be required to conduct a Rapid Antigen Test before entering the Home, we would 
also prefer visits to be conducted in resident’s rooms or in non-communal areas.  Restricting some of 
our large group activities will also provide us with another level of protection against COVID-19 and 
protect our most vulnerable in the community.   
 
If you have any questions regarding your loved one or require further information please do not 
hesitate to contact the Home. 
 
We are all in this together against COVID-19. 
 
Yours truly 

 
GRAEME PRIOR 
Chief Executive Officer 

https://www.wa.gov.au/system/files/2022-03/Visitors-to-Residential-Aged-Care-Facilities-Directions-No-11.pdf

